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The Voice 
A MONTHLY NEWSLETTER OF TEMPLE BETH SHOLOM OF FLUSHING 

Shalom: 
No, I’m not talking about the 

NCAA tournament, rather our 
celebration of the holiday of 
Purim! The story and customs of 
Purim are paradoxical. On the one 
hand, as we learn in the Talmud 
(Megillah 7b) “Rava said, ‘It is a 
person’s duty to intoxicate 
themselves on Purim until they 
cannot tell the difference between 
‘cursed be Haman’ and ‘blessed 
be Mordecai.’” We dress in 
costume, and we are permitted to 
be silly. The story itself can be 
viewed as farce, as everything is 
larger than life. Yet, on the other 
hand, it is very serious. It is a 
story (whether or not you believe 
it actually happened) about a plan 
to exterminate the Jews. And, as 
we approach the holiday in 
preparation, we are obligated to 
read the passage in the Torah 
about what Amalek did to us 
when we left Egypt (Deut. 25:17-
19); how he snuck up on the 
Israelites and cut down the infirm 
and weak who were in the rear. 
This is Shabbat Zachor, the 
Shabbat of Remembrance that 
occurs on the Shabbat preceding 
Purim. I often wonder why there 
are so many ‘opposites’ in this 
story. But perhaps that is the 
point. Life is a series of opposites 

 
 
 

 

THIS MONTH: 
 

BOWLING 
THURSDAY, MARCH 2 

 
SHABBAT ACROSS AMERICA 

FRIDAY, MARCH 3 
 

PA PURIM DANCE 
SUNDAY, MARCH 5 

 
MEGILLAH READING 

PURIM BALL 
SATURDAY, MARCH 11 

 
SIMCHAT & SHIR SHABBAT 

FRIDAY, MARCH 17 
 

ADULT EDUCATION 
SUNDAY, MARCH 19 

 
NEXT MONTH 

 
MEN’S CLUB SCOTCH & SEDER 

WEDNESDAY, APRIL 5 
 

BOWLING 
THURSDAY, APRIL 6 

 
WALK AWAY THE MATZA 

SUNDAY, APRIL 16 
 

SHIR SHABBAT 
FRIDAY, APRIL 21 

 
CANTOR’S CABARET 
SATURDAY, APRIL 22 

 
SISTERHOOD DINNER & CONCERT 

TUESDAY, APRIL 25 
 

SIMCHAT SHABBAT 
FRIDAY, APRIL 28 

 
 
 

as well. We are forced to laugh in 
the face of sorrow, pain and even 
fear. In the words of Bobby 
McFerrin, “Don’t worry, be 
happy!”  

Perhaps, as well, the masks 
that we wear have dual purposes 
as Nina Beth Cardin writes, 
“They can both conceal and 
create. They hide what we choose 
to hide and show what we want 
to reveal... Costumes permit us to 
assume styles that might 
otherwise clash with the persona 
we normally project. Properly 
selecting and acknowledging our 
daily masks is a hard-won skill of 
the well-adjusted. On Purim, we 
are allowed to push the envelope 
even further.” 

At this time of year the 
weather can also waffle between 
winter and spring. One day it will 
snow, and the next day it may be 
60 degrees outside. Hopefully it 
won’t get in the way of TBS’ 
Purim celebration which falls on 
Saturday evening, March 11. 
Come down at 6:30 pm for the 
Megillah reading and silly 
service, and stay for the Purim 
Ball. Our kids will have a chance 
to party it up at their own Purim 
dance on March 5, and a Purim 
Spiel on March 12. Details are in 
this month’s bulletin. 

 
Shalom Uvracha, 
Rabbi Sharon Ballan  
 

 

March 
Madness 
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Worship Schedule 
 
Friday, March 3 Shabbat Across America
  Shabbat Family Service 6:30 pm   
   Candle Lighting: Leora Kaufman 
 Kiddush: Max Kaufman  
 Hosts: Sisterhood  
 
Saturday, March 4 Torah Portion Terumah 
  Shabbat Service & Torah Study 10:00 am 
 
Friday, March 10 Tot Shabbat 6:00 pm

  Jr. Congregation 7:30 pm 

  Shabbat Evening Service 8:00 pm 

  Torah Portion Shabbat Shirah 
  Candle Lighting: Sharon Haimer 
  Kiddush: Eric Bass 
  Host: Sharon Haimer in loving memory  
 Of her mother Frances Daitch 
 
Saturday, March 11 Purim 
  Megillah Reading 6:30 pm 
 
Friday, March 17 Shabbat Evening Service  
  Simchat Shabbat/Shir Shabbat 
  7:30 pm 
  Candle Lighting: Bernice Berman & Rachel Berman 
  Kiddush: Michael Berman & Steven Berman 
  Host: Betty Zimmermann in honor of  
 her friend Bernice Berman’s 95th birthday 
 
Saturday, March 18 Torah Portion Ki Tisa/Parah 
  Shabbat Service &  
  Torah Study 10:00 am 
 
Friday, March 24  Shabbat Evening Service  
  8:00 pm 
  Candle Lighting: Barbara & Danielle Ganelman 
  Kiddush: Adam & Joseph Gandelman 
  Host: Barbara and Adam Gandelman  
 In honor of their daughter Danielle’s Bat Mitzvah 
 
Saturday, March 25                                    Torah Portion 

 Vayakhel/P’kudey/HaHodesh                                     
                                  Shabbat Service & Bat Mitzvah of  

 Danielle Gandelman 10:00 am 
   
 
Friday, March 31 Shabbat Evening Service 8:00 pm 

  Candle Lighting: Jody Harkavy 
  Kiddush: Dan Harkavy  
  Host: Sisterhood 
 
 

  
 

From the President 
With this issue of the voice comes Spring.  

Spring! Spring! Spring! Spring!  It’s been some 
winter. Thank you to Jose and Santos who braved 
the harsh elements this winter and kept the walk 
way cleared all around the building. 

 Shabbat Across America (SAA), which will 
take place on Friday, March 3th and The Purim Ball, 
which will take place on Saturday, March 11th, are 
turning out to be the new social events of the year.  
It’s crucial to understand how important these two 
events have become. Both events gather not only a 
large percentage of our Temple family, but they 
also bring the community together as well.  They  
showcase how truly amazing Temple Beth Sholom 
is, and reinforce our mission to provide a place for 
worship, education, and social events.  SAA and 
The Purim Ball are a central part of the true 
meaning of who we are as a Jewish people. We 
pray, eat, sing, dance and rejoice together.  Hope to 
see you at both events. 

There aren’t many times you could say that 
having a fever is a good thing, But…. Spring 
training for Major League Baseball is on its way, 
and soon opening day will be here and before you 
know it, you’re catching baseball “fever”, especially 
for Yankee fans! (Met’s fans too!)    

Personally for me, I get that same “fever” when 
I enter Temple and see so many of my Temple 
family and friends.  It’s a good fever to have and 
hopefully very contagious. 

Do you remember a children’s show during the 
70’s called “Wonderama.”  Its theme song was 
“Kids are People Too”.  Well……our P.A. is having 
the fun filled Kids-Family Dance/Carnival. It’s on 
Sunday, March 5th.  The P.A. article and flyer will 
have all of the fun facts and information. 

I leave you with this quote from Charles Schulz, 
“The people who make a difference in your life 

are not the ones with the most credentials, the most 
money...or the most awards. They simply are the 
ones who care the most.” Pass this on to those 
people who have either made a difference in your 
life, or whom you keep close in your heart, as I did. 
Adam Gandelman, President 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

We would like to invite you to a 
special Oneg Shabbat on  
March 24th in honor of our 

daughter Danielle  
becoming a Bat Mitzvah.  

Adam and Barbara Gandelman. 
 

 



 
 

On Friday night, March 3, 2017, hundreds of synagogues across the continent will take part in an 
historic national Jewish event to celebrate that which unites all Jews—Shabbat! Everyone is 
invited…singles, couples, families, all ages. Let’s celebrate together!  

Join us for Shabbat Family Service at 6:30 pm, with dinner to follow You have a choice of the 
traditional kosher meal at $25 per adult, $8 per child over 5 years old OR bring a dish for the potluck to 
serve 8.   
 There is limited dinner seating so please reserve early! 
  

 
Yes! We’d love to join in the celebration! Tear off this form and send it to: Temple Beth Sholom, 
171-39 Northern Blvd., Flushing, NY 11358, attn: Fay Schildkraut, SAA Chair. You 
can contact Fay at fayschild@gmail.com or ( 917-509-1664) or call Elaine Larkin at 
646-270-3428 after February 24th. 
Name__________________________________________________________________ 
Phone/email_____________________________________________________________ 
Number of people in our party_______________________________________________  
We are enclosing a check of $25 pp/ $8 per child for the traditional Shabbat dinner _____ 

OR 
For pot luck we will bring Salad___ Main Dish___Beverages___ Side Dish___Wine____ 

mailto:fayschild@gmail.com
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Judaic Book Fair 

Sunday– Nov. 24, 2013 
                                9:00 am to 12:30 pm 

 

Support the Religious School 
                   at their annual f! 

 

 
  
 

 
 
 
 

TBS Fund Acknowledgments as of December 15, 2013 
 

TBS Fund Acknowledgments as of February 20, 2017 
 
PULPIT FLOWER FUND  ............................................................................................TBS Office 718-463-4143 
In memory of Rabbi Herschel Levin and Dr. Frank Zimmermann 
 Levin Zimmermann families 
 The Weiss and Chenkin families 
MOLLIE MEYER TRIBUTE & MEMORIAL FUND ....................................Diane Shtulman 718-224-3875 
In memory of Milton Einbinder 
 Ruth Schorsch 
 Ann Corace 
In memory of Bob Dorfman 
 The Einbinder family 
In loving memory of Albert Yohay 
 Diane Shtulman 
In memory of Gordon Goldsmith 
 The Levin-Zimmermann Family 
In memory of Bob Dorfman 
 Bernice Berman 
In memory of Milton Einbinder 
 Bernice Berman 
CULINARY FUND ............................................................................................................ Iris Bass 718-224-3009 

In memory of Milton Einbinder 
 Fran Goldman 
In memory of Robert Dorfman 
 Fran Goldman 
JOSHUA SACKS - OPPENHEIM EDUCATION FUND ......................................TBS Office 718-463-4143 
LT. MARVIN S. ACKERMAN MEMORIAL LIBRARY FUND ..........................TBS Office 718-463-4143 
In memory of Milton Einbinder 
 Cathy Sacks 
JEWISH START ............................................................................................................TBS Office 718-463-4143 
GENERAL FUND ..........................................................................................................TBS Office 718-463-4143 
In memory of Milton Einbinder 
 The Opstbaum & Larkin families 
 The Levin-Zimmermann families 
In memory of Gayle Kupferberg’s mother 
 The Levin- Zimmermann families 
In memory of Bob Dorfman 
 The Levin Zimmermann family 
RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND ....................................................... Rabbi Sharon Ballan 718-463-4143 
 Ruth Dorfman 
In memory of Misha Faehner and Zelda Leiderman 
 Sam Rosenberg 
MEN’S CLUB TEMPLE BEAUTIFICATION FUND........................................Eric Bernstein 917-902-4894 
In memory of Bob Dorfman 
 Lee & Mike Temares 
In memory of Milton Einbinder 
 Lee & Mike Temares 
MUSIC FUND ............................................................................................................. Cantor Barr 718-463-4143 

 

Thank you for supporting Temple Beth Sholom Funds 
 

 



Temple Beth Sholom
Sunday, March 5, 2017

Noon – 3:30 PM
171-39 Northern Blvd,. Flushing, NY 11358

(718) 463-4143
templebethsholom.org

TBSparents15@gmail.com
• Face-painting
• Tattoos

Food for Sale:
Pizza

Snacks
Beverages

Hamantashen

$5 Admission includes
• Professional DJ
• Party Games
• Giveaways
• Great Music
Children 3 and under free!

Game and Craft
Tickets

25¢ per ticket
5 for $1
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February Board of Trustees 
Meeting 

The New Board of Trustees had its first meeting of the 
Fiscal Year on Monday, February 13, 2017. After 
President Adam Gandelman welcomed new and veteran 
Trustees, Lee Temares reviewed the basics of Robert’s 
Rules of Order. The Temple Bylaws had been distributed 
via email and, per the Bylaws, President Gandelman read 
Article III, Section 4 to the Board. Financial Secretary Gail 
Olenick reported that our current number of membership 
units is now 124. The Board passed the January Financial 
report as presented by Treasurer Charlene Metz. Rabbi 
Ballan and Cantor Barr reported on recent and upcoming 
services and Purim holiday events. David Chenkin will 
Chair a Bylaws Committee that was formed in response 
to the need to propose amendments to the Bylaws to have 
fewer Trustees serve on the Board. Lee Temares, Jim 
Kettig, and Barry Packer will be on this committee.  

The Board considered the request by Paul Engel, 
Executive Director of the Flushing Jewish Community 
Council (FJCC), that the Temple building be the site of a 
monthly food pantry. The food (all non-perishable) 
would be delivered on an afternoon, and on the following 
day there would be a FJCC volunteer staff available for 
security and to manage distribution of food from the 
Ballroom. Distribution would take from two to three 
hours. This request was approved on a trial basis.  

Jim Kettig, House Committee Chair, presented 
updates on Cooling Tower maintenance and ongoing 
required testing, the leaks in the Skylight over the Bimah, 
and decisions regarding the replacement of all Temple 
lighting to LEDs. Karla Bonné reported that analysis of 
the last two years of electrical bills demonstrate a 
significantly higher bill to Viridian than Con Edison. Joy 
Bobrow will follow up with Cantor Sandy Goodman, the 
Viridian representative.  

During her report, Cantor Kathy Barr clarified to the 
Board that she is now in a position to negotiate a new 
contract. The Board, however, voted not to enter into 
negotiations with Cantor Barr. There will be a Special 
Congregational Meeting called in order to present this 
recommendation to the Congregation. Options were 
discussed, and will be further explored by the sub-
committee, to bring to this Special Congregational 
Meeting. 
Respectfully submitted, 
Gail Tishcoff 
Recording Secretary   

 

 
 

 

  

   Zichronam Livracha  
The Temple notes with sadness the passing 
of: 

Bob Dorfman, husband of Ruth 
Dorfman, father of Elliot and Nancy, 

and a longtime Temple Member 
 

Milton Einbinder, husband of 
Glory Einbinder, father of  

Carol Hofer, 
past TBS President,  

and a long time Temple member 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Danielle is in 7th grade at MS 67 in Little 
Neck. She has been involved in Service League 
and the Student Organization in the school and 
Girl Scouts outside of school.    

Danielle gives back by volunteering her time 
at school, at Temple, and also for the Beautiful 
Me project sponsored by the Hance Family 
Foundation. She has even donated her hair twice 
in the past four years to be able to help children 
who are receiving cancer treatments.   

She has many aspirations for the future 
including continuing her involvement and 
dedication to Temple. This is evident because 
she always volunteers at Bazaar and has joined 
the Membership committee.  She is also looking 
forward to continuing her Jewish Education.  

We are very proud of her accomplishments 
and wish her good luck in the future. 
 

 
 

Mazel Tov To 
Our Bat Mitzvah 

Danielle Sarah 
Gandelman 

March 25, 2017 
 
 



Win Money in our 50:50 Raffle

Temple Beth Sholom
171-39 Northern Boulevard • Flushing, NY 11358

Temple Beth Sholom’s Event of the Year!
171-39 Northern Boulevard, Flushing, NY 11358

Saturday, March 11, 2017
7:30 pm till 12:00 Midnight

Dance the Night Away with Professional DJ
Donation Bar, Light Fare Food

and Scrumptious Desserts

Win Money in our 50:50 Raffle

Bring a Can or Two of Nonperishable Food 
For Donation to Fjcc Food Pantry - It’s a Mitzvah!

-$36.00 Per person
-Costume Optional

- 21 Years Old and Over

Contact Fay Schildkraut
917-509-1664 or Fayschild@gmail.com
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Religious School News 
If Tu Bi Shevat has passed, then Purim must 

almost be here! 
I am still basking in the glow of our amazing Tu 

Bishevat Seder!  When life dealt us lemons, and the 
FSG room was not available, our amazing team of 
volunteers and I shifted gears, with Jose’s help, and 
turned our school hallway into a festive site for 
celebration! 

Students in all grades planted parsley seeds 
which should be ready for harvest for Passover, in 
their classrooms.  They then joined their parents for 
a participatory and tasty celebration of the New 
Year of the Trees.  Our fruity feast included 
persimmons from Israel that many of the 
participants, including Rabbi Ballan had never 
tasted, so we added the sheheheyanu blessing to 
our service. 

Cup of tea at her side for her sore throat, Cantor 
Barr still managed to lead us in a few songs, while I 
filled in for the songs included in the seder itself. 
Rabbi Ballan led the proceedings, while calling on 
parents and students to join in the readings.  
Teamwork, the hallmark of TBS, made it a 
wonderful morning.  Thanks especially to the PA 
who worked so hard for us as always! 

I can hardly wait to bake hamantaschen, hear 
some megillah, have a wonderful Purim party, and 
see our students perform a fantastic Purimspiel 
under Cantor Barr’s direction!  Remember to check 
your calendars for all the dates! 

People may disparage March as a month of 
wicked weather…but for me it’s TIME TO BE 
HAPPY….IT’S ADAR!!!! 
Karen Feit 
Religious School Principal 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Notes 
   From  
      Cantor Kathy Barr 

 Shalom! 
March brings Purim, the story of one of our 

greatest triumphs over tyranny.  On Purim, we are 
commanded to hear the Megilah read.  A megilah is 
a scroll, and there are actually five of them. They are 
Ecclesiastes, Esther, Song of Songs, Ruth, and the 
Lamentations of Jeremiah. Each are read on different 
holidays – Sukkot, Purim, Pesach, Shavuot and Tisha 
B'Av, respectively. The one we read on Purim is the 
book of Esther.  It is also the one we customarily 
read from a scroll.  There is a special trope for Esther.  
It is very different from the regular Torah trope we 
hear on Shabbat, or haftarah trope, or High Holiday 
Torah trope. There is as well a special trope for Ruth, 
Ecclesiastes and Song of Songs, known as RES trope, 
and another one for Lamentations.  In Esther, we 
have what are known as detours. These are certain 
passages that are sung differently, such as 1:7, and 
2:6, where these passages are rendered sadly, 
reminiscent of the trope used in Lamentations.  
Others are exultant or agitated.  There are all in all 
eighteen detours in the ten chapters of the book of 
Esther. 

This Purim, I will be chanting from Megilah 
Esther in Esther trope, from our Megilah, which we 
keep in the display in the upper lobby.  Megilahs are 
very often kept in a special canister, and the attached 
scroll rolls out of the canister, like ours. I've seen 
them made out of silver and wood.  The scroll, like 
the Torah scroll, is handwritten by a sofer, on 
parchment made from Kosher animals.  Other ways 
of making megilot are simply rolling up the scroll 
and placing it in a canister.  I encourage you to come 
see the Megilah and to hear it chanted on Saturday 
night, March 11th, before the Purim Ball.  We will 
also be having a Purim service for the religious 
school the next morning, during which I will chant 
from the scroll again.  Then, the children will present 
the Purim spiel.  This year, it is called Peter Pansky. 
The children are having a lot of fun, and it will be a 
very enjoyable morning. Come hear the silly 
melodies of the prayers too, as on Purim, we are 
supposed to be irreverent and have fun. 
On March 17th, we will present a Pop Shabbat. Most 
of the melodies of the prayers will be pop tunes you  

(Continued on page 7) 

Please Save the Date… 
 

Friday, April 7 - Grade 7 Shabbat 
 

Friday, May 5 - Grade 4, 5, 6 Shabbat 
 

Friday, June 9 - Closing Exercises, 
Junior Congregation Shabbat & 

 Grade 2-3 Shabbat 

. 



Temple Beth Sholom Men’s Club 
Proudly Presents 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Come join temple members and their families to burn off the Passover 

carbs. 

Sunday, April 16th 

10:00 AM — 11:00 AM 

Little Bay Park (Underneath the Throgs Neck Bridge) 

 

Please contact Eric Bernstein or Mike Shapiro or e-mail 

mensclub@templebethsholom.org with any questions 

mailto:mensclub@templebethsholom.org
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ah Donsky 
Erwyn Glanz 
Meyer Greenberg 
Mildred Haims 
Gertrude Hershkowitz 
Mortimer Kashinsky 
Avrom Katz 
Rivfka Katz 
Bertha Kozba 
Charles Kupferberg 
Victor Lowenstein 
Herman Malcow 
Sadie Ostrofsky 
Herman Shapiro 
Max Shapiro 
Elaine C. Wolfgang 

March 3 – March 9 
Jack Agrest 
Morton Alperin 
Michele Bash 
Henrietta Blatner 
Jerry Collins 
Max Daitch 
Fred Gandelman 
Eric Kroun 
Esther Lipow 
Lillian Maurer 
Bernyce Metz 
Joan Plaut 
Erma Rittenhouse 
 
March 10 – March 16 
Burton Chenkin 
Caroline Dipkin 
Bernard Gary 
Bertha Leef Gilson 
Eugene Goodman 
Dina Kaplan 

Harriet Kashinsky 
Bennony Katz 
Sidney Lang 
Eugene E. Lefkowitz 
Milton Lichtenstein 
Israel Lipshonsky 
Benjamin Mednick 
Marlene Salomon 
Irwin Schiffman 
Marla Silver 
Morris Weiss 
Raymond I. Yablon 
Charles Yasgur 
 
March 17 – March 23 
Anna Henrietta Bernstein 
Milton W. Blatner* 
Ruth Chenkin 
Harold Dornbaum 
Barnett Frank 
Selma Frankel 

Rosalind Frankl 
Abraham Morris Gilson 
Shloma Goldkrantz 
Murray Jay Goldwasser 
Isadore Handelman 
Jack Kupferberg 
Isidore Leibowitz 
Martha Minton 
Louis Rosenberg 
Joseph Shenkoff 
Rae Tishcoff 
Janet Wolf 
 
March 24 – March 30 
Dora Canor 
Brunnhilde Costanza 
Sylvia Elbaum 
Louis Gelb 
Elyssa Grabkowitz 
Sidney H. Koorse 
Sadye Leon 

 UPCOMING YAHRZEITS March 2017 

Abraham Levinsky 
James F. Mallon 
Norbert Siegelwaks 
Meyer Tennenbaum 
 
March 31 – April 6 
Edith Anker 
Frances Forman 
Aaron Freedman 
Charles Freeman 
Roland Hirsch 
Martin Horowitz 
Bernard Hyman 
Gail Kaplan 
Michael Leonard 
Reba Levenberg 
Charles Radwin 
Paula Radwin 
Nathan Weiner 
Albert Weiskopf 
Abraham Yontef 
Evelyn Zwirn 
 
 

 



 

The Voice| Page 7 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sisterhood  
             Corner 
 

 I hope that you are enjoying the unpredictable 
weather that we are having this winter. Whether it is 
snowing or spring like, Temple Beth Sholom is always 
warm and cozy. 

We held our Book Club on Sunday, February 5, 
2017 where we discussed My Grandfather Would Have 
Shot Me, by Jennifer Teege. Thank you to Diane for 
always making sure that we have books reserved at the 
library. We will be reading The Ice Cream Queen of 
Orchard Street, by Susan Jane Gilman for our next book 
discussion. Look for details to follow. 

Shabbat Across America will take place on Friday, 
March 3, 2017. There will also be the annual Purim Ball 
on Saturday March 11. Although these are not just 
Sisterhood events, they are nights where we all come 
together to enjoy Shabbat and the holiday of Purim. 
Please let Fay Shildkraut know if you will be a part of 
these most enjoyable evenings. 

Please join us on Sunday, March 19, at 9:30 am for a 
Sisterhood’s Breakfast with the Rabbi.  Bring your 
questions about Judaism and enjoy breakfast with your 
Temple family. All are welcome.  

Our Dinner, and Concert with Gathering Time, will 
take place on Tuesday, April 25 at 6:15 pm. Please read 
the flyer and RSVP if you will be able to attend this 
event. It is certain to be an exciting time where we will 
enjoy dinner, dessert and music. There might even be 
some dancing!! 

Rummage is coming!! Please donate your gently 
used, clean items so that we can sell them in May. We 
will also need volunteers for set up and for the sale 
itself. Please let Joy Bobrow or myself know if we can 
count on you for this fundraiser for Temple. 

Please read the Voice and check your emails for all 
details.  

Barbara Gandelman  
Sisterhood President 
 

From the Men’s Club 
Well spring is almost upon us and that means 

baseball. Men's Club is starting spring with 
educational lectures and outdoor activities to get you 
ready for the nice weather that is approaching. 

First up is Sunday, March 28th at 10:00 am with 
breakfast at 9:30 am. Part 1 of the Jews in Sports 
Series features Alan Freedman, Founder & Director 
of the Jewish Sports Heritage Association. He will 
speak about the onset of Jewish athletes in boxing, 
basketball, baseball, and football and their 
challenges and triumphs throughout their careers. 

Or make it a double play, and meet us on  
Sunday, April 16, at 10:00 am at Little Bay Park for 
our Annual Matzo Walk to help burn off those 
Matzo carbs. Bring a ball and glove to have a catch 
or bring your dog for a walk; it's a great time with 
great scenery. 

You could hit a triple and come to Temple for 
our 2nd part of the Jews in Sports Series, Sunday, 
April 23rd at 10:00 am.  Breakfast is at 9:30 am.  
Come hear Mike Silver, Author of Stars in the Ring: 
Jewish Champions in the Golden Age of Boxing. Learn 
about the popularity of Jewish boxers from 1901 to 
1939 and the fascinating stories of 29 Jewish world 
champions. 

For those really competitive types you can hit for 
the cycle and come bowl with us at our monthly 
Bowling Club on Thursday March 2nd at 8:00pm at 
Jib Lanes. 

Also, be on the look in this issue of The Voice for 
our flyer for our 3rd annual outing to the Long 
Island Ducks on Sunday August 20th to help them 
celebrate Jewish Heritage Night. 

May you all hit homeruns this spring.  
Mike Shapiro & Eric Bernstein  
Men's Club Co-Presidents  

 (Cantor’s Article continued from page 5) 

all know.  As all the Hebrew is transliterated, you will 
all be able to sing along, and there is a prize (an extra 
rugelach at the oneg) for anyone who guesses them 
all.  I will also be teaching one new melody to you – 
and the words are lai lai lai.  We will be joined by 
Chuck Sachs on keyboard, Don Fast (who you may 
remember from when Nefashot has joined us) on 
guitar, and maybe even some surprise guests! 

B'Shalom, Cantor Kathy Barr 
 

 

 

 

Sponsor an issue of the TBS Voice. 
 Please call Glory Einbinder at 

 (718) 229-4035. 

 
 



 



Temple Beth Sholom Men's Club and  

Adult Education present: 

"The History of Jewish Athletes" 

 

Hosted by Alan Freedman, Founder & Director of the Jewish 

Sports Heritage Association 

 

 

Learn about the onset of Jewish Athletes in Boxing, 

Basketball, Baseball, and Football and their challenges and 

triumphs throughout their career. 

 

 

*Jewish Sports Heritage Association is a not-for-profit education organization 

whose mission is to educate the public about the role Jewish men and women have 

played, and continue to play 

 

Date: Sunday, March 26th  

Time: 10:00 AM - 12:00 PM 

   Where: Frank S. Greene Room 

Breakfast will be served 
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LEO Brothers Collision, Inc.  
Phone (718) 886-4421   

24 Hour towing only 1-888-MGM-TOWS 
Anthony & Ralph 

Expert Collision & Painting Insurance Work & Estimates 
Oven Bake Paint Jobs 

189-12 39
th

 Ave Flushing, N.Y. 11358 
FAX (718)353-8161   e-mail: leobrothers@verizon.net 
N.Y. Reg. # R7075194 

Bagel Shoppe 
Catering for all Occasions 

Jeff 
215-03 73rd Avenue 
Bayside, NY 11360 

Phone 718 423-6692 

Lunch & Dinner 
 

La Baraka 

Restaurant Francais 
 

(718) 428-1461                  255-09 Northern Blvd. 
   Little Neck, N.Y. 11363 

 

Bagels & Co 
188-02 Union Turnpike 
Jamaica Estates, N.Y. 11366 
Tel: 718-217-7755 
Fax 718-776-3190 
For Catering call Hilla 718-217-7755 

Please Patronize the 
merchants and 

advertisers in the Voice 

 

 NYS Licensed 
 ASHA Certified 

 

Gail M. Olenick M.S., CCC 
Speech Language Pathologist 

 
Hours By Appointment Only 
(917) 734-1086 

 

 

 

mailto:leobrothers@verizon.net


TBS Dinner and Concert    
 Sponsored by Sisterhood of Temple Beth Sholom 

171-39 Northern Blvd Flushing, NY 11358 
718-463-4143 

 
Tuesday, April 25, 2017 - 6:15 pm 

 
We are pleased to present a very special evening, 

 open to the entire Temple family 
 and friends of the community. 

 
Please join us for dinner, followed by dessert,  

and the lovely sounds of 
 “Gathering Time”, 

 a trio of musicians known for playing folk, gentle rock, and 
Jewish music. 

Listen to their music and know what a great time you will have 
at this event! 

www.gathering-time.com 
 

Dinner-Music-Dessert - $25 
begins at 6:15 pm 

Music-Dessert - $10 
arrive by 7:15 pm 

 
Please join us by sending your RSVP by Sun. April 16 with payment for this event 

 (check payable to Sisterhood TBS) attention: Iris Bass 
   
   Yes! I will join you for the Dinner and Concert on Tues. April 25, 2017 at 6:15 pm. 
Enclosed is $25 per person. 
 
  Yes, I will join you for the Concert at 7:15 pm. Enclosed is $10 per person. 
 
Name of Temple Member: 
 
Number of attendees: 
Phone/Email: 

http://www.gathering-time.com/
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Adar/Nissan 5777 March 2017 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

   1 2 3 4 

   4:30 pm Hebrew 
School 

7:30 pm Chai 
Mitzvah Class 

8:00 pm 
Bowling Jib 
Lanes 

6:30 pm Shabbat 
Across America 
Shabbat 
Family Service 
Service  

       

 

 

10:00 am 
Shabbat 
Service & 
Torah Study 

 

5 6 7  8 9  10   11 

10:00 am 
Religious 
School 

10:30 am Jewish 
Start 

12:30 pm PA 
Purim Dance 
Party 

   

 

4:30 pm Hebrew 
School 

 

 6:00 pm Tot 
Shabbat 

7:30 pm Jr. 
Congregation 

8:00 pm  Shabbat 
Service 

 

 

10:00 am 
Shabbat 
Service & 
Torah Study 

6:30 pm 
Megillah 
Reading 

8:00 pm Purim 
Ball 

 

  12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

10:00 am 
Religious 
School              

7:00 pm 
Membership 

8:00 pm Board 
Meeting 

 4:30 pm Hebrew 
School 

8:00 pm School 
Board 

 7:30 pm Shabbat 
Service Simchat 
Shabbat/Shir 
Shabbat 

 

 

 

10:00 am 
Shabbat 
Service & 
Torah Study 

 

19                          20   21 22                         23 24 25 
9:30 am 

Sisterhood 
Adult 
Education  

10:00 am  
Religious 
School 

11:00 am Men’s 
Club 

7:15 pm Ritual 
Committee 

  4:30 pm Hebrew 
School 

 8:00 pm Shabbat 
Service t 

 

 

 

  

10:00 am 
Shabbat 
Service & Bat 
Mitzvah of 
Danielle 
Gandelman  

No Torah Study 

 

26 27 28 29 30 31  

9:30 am Men’s 
Club Adult 
Education 

10:00 am 
Religious 
School 

  4:30 pm Hebrew 
School 

7:30 pm Chai 
Mitzvah Class 

 8:00 pm Shabbat 
Evening 
Service 
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Deadline for the April Bulletin is March 13! 
Articles should be e-mailed to: carole@templebethsholom.org 

Please indicate “TBS Voice” on the subject line! 
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There’s still time 

 to reserve your place for  

Shabbat Across America 

Friday, March 3, 2017 

 

Celebrate Simchat Shabbat 
Friday, March 17 

 
Birthdays 
Norma Benvenuto    
Dara Bernstein 
Erica Bernstein     
Anne Colucci     
Bernice E. Berman      
Susan Ecker    
Barbara Gandelman 
Margot Gold     
Fran Goldman   
Valentina Hellman  
Leora Kaufman 
Robin Myers     
Robin Ng       
Jean Reichler   
Justin Rossman 
Michael Shapiro     
Lillian Tandatnick  
Justin White 

 

 

Bat Mitzvah 
Danielle Gandelman 
 

Anniversaries 
Jean & Brett Reichler   
22 years 
Florence & Jerry Wigler  3 
57 years 
Carol & Greg Hofer  3 
37 years 
Maggie & Alan Berck 
33 years 
Suzanne & Brett Fertig 
28 years  
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